## STATE OF COLORADO

## GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF HOMELAND SECURITY

9195 East Mineral Avenue, #200 Centennial, Colorado 80112 Phone (720) 852-6602 Fax (720) 852-6750



Bill Ritter, Jr Governor

Mason C. Whitney Director, Office of Homeland Security

5 August 2008

The Honorable Peter Groff, Chairman
Senate Committee on State, Veterans and Military Affairs
The Honorable Paul Weissmann, Chairman
House Committee on State, Veterans and Military Affairs
Colorado State Capitol
200 East Colfax
Denver, CO 80203

Dear Senator Groff and Representative Weissman:

I am writing to inform you that the Governor's Office of Homeland Security does not provide state public benefits in the form of a license or certification. The Office allocates Federal Homeland Security Grant funding among public entities statewide, and therefore has nothing to report under Section 24.-76.5-102(9), C.R.S.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

MASON C. WHITNEY

Director, Governor's Office of Homeland Security

mason.whitney@state.co.us